## Fountain Primary School and Nursery Unit

18 Hawkin Street Derry/Londonderry Co. Londonderry BT48 6RD

Tel: 028 71 374 909

Email: info@fountainps.londonderry.ni.sch.uk

Web: www.fountainps.co.uk



Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you and your family have had a wonderful and restful break. My name is Miss Plummer, and I am delighted to be joining Fountain Primary School this year as a Primary 3 and 4 teacher. I am very excited to welcome the children back after the holidays and to begin our learning journey together. A new school year is always a special time, full of possibilities, and I am looking forward to getting to know each child, learning about their interests, and helping them grow in confidence and curiosity.

In Primary 3 and 4 this year we will be having toast or crackers each morning. If your child wishes to avail of this, it will cost 50p per week. The money should be paid on a Monday morning for the week.

If your child would like a snack at breaktime they are able to buy a snack from the canteen or alternatively they can bring their own healthy snack. If your child pays for dinner, please send their money on a Monday in a labelled envelope. Dinners are £2.60 per day or £13 for the week.

All children should bring their own water bottle to school. The water bottle must be kept in their bag when not using it. They can refill it in school throughout the day if required. Remember juice or flavoured water is not allowed in school.

P.E will be on a **Thursday** and children are allowed to come in, in their P.E. uniform on that day.

I have provided a list of suggested equipment that would be beneficial for your child in class. We do have a certain amount of equipment in class but unfortunately not enough for all children for the full school year.

- HB writing pencils

- Rubber

- Sharpener

- Glue Stick

- 30cm ruler

- Small scissors

- Small set of colour pencils

Please don't hesitate to get in touch via the Schools NI App or by ringing the school office if you have any worries or questions. Working together is so important, and I greatly value the partnership between school and home.

I am truly looking forward to the year ahead and all the exciting learning experiences we will share. I can't wait to begin this new chapter with the children.

Warm regards,

Emma Plummer (Primary 3 & 4 Teacher)